
PHOTOGRAPHER GUIDELINES 
Cal State Fullerton School of Music 

 
These guidelines are set to help provide you and the audience with a pleasant and hassle free experience.  
If there are any questions regarding these guidelines, please contact the Music Department Production 
Coordinator. 
 
All requests for press photographers must be made to Julie Bussell, Public Relations & Marketing 
Director at (657) 278-2434 or jbussell@fullerton.edu. 
 
General Guidelines 

• Upon arrival, please identify yourself and ask to speak to the House Manager or Production 
Coordinator. 

 
• Photos are limited to being taken during applause only, unless the photographer uses a hard blimp 

(silencing box) surrounding the camera. A soft blimp is not acceptable.  The sound of a single 
reflex camera is disruptive to the audience and is heard on recordings.  

 
• Photos can be taken from the back of the house, or on either side of the parterre or balcony.  These 

are the only places from which photos can be taken.  If a hard blimp is being used, please discuss 
other possible locations with the Production Coordinator. 

  
• NO FLASH.  A flash cannot be used at any time. 

 
If at anytime the photographer is not following these guidelines and/or instructions given to him/her by 
the Production Coordinator and the house staff, he/she will be asked to leave. 
 
 
School of Music Production Coordinator 
Michael August  
657-278-4807 
657-278-5956 (Fax) 
maugust@fullerton.edu 
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